
        

 
           

  FLORIDA FOXTROTTER ASSOCIATION   

 

                                          September 2018 

                                     “HOT TO TROT”     

 

Dear FFTA Members, 

Election time is fast approaching us.  I would like to encourage members of the FFTA to step up and run for the 

Board of FFTA.   Our Affiliate is only as strong as the members who step up and make it strong.  If you are 

interested in running please contact Rebecca Morse or Ann Hays.    

 

I would also like for everyone who is a member of the MFTHBA to make sure you send in your ballots as well. 

Thank you for your time.   EVERY VOTE COUNTS.   

        MFTHBA Region 10 Director 

         Ross Harper  

 

 

 

Check out our new updated Website!   

      https://floridafoxtrotters.org 

 
 

FFTA MEMBERSHIP! 

Don’t forget to renew your membership and if you have a friend, or friends, who like to trail ride, eat, and 

celebrate friendship please give them a membership form and ask them to join, or buy them a membership as a gift 

to get them introduced to this wonderful group. They don't even have to ride or own a gaited horse. We are an 

equal opportunity horse loving group.  You can contact Nancy Chretien, Membership Chair, at 

nachretien@yahoo.com for more information.  Member ship form is attached.  

     2018 BOARD MEMBERS  
President:   Rebecca Morse   352-516-5685 imofsunnyblessedfarm@gmail.com   
Vice President:  Steve Nave    352-267-5120   steve.nave@thevillages.com    
Secretary:   Ann Hays    904-468-0081 hays5671@yahoo.com  
Treasurer:   Nancy Chretien    315-730-3471 nachretien@yahoo.com  
Board:    Marty Ratliff    727-946-7411 martyratliff@knology.net  
Board:    Linda Balyeat    352-422-4876 no email  
Board:   Joan Fitzg ibbons   410-703-0043 jmf425@verizon.net       

             Website:    www.floridafoxtrotters.org  
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CLASSIFIED   Ross Harper Training and Farrier Service !   

Specializing in Missouri Foxtrotters but can handle all breeds .   Now 
taking new clients    3 52-843-3427 

 

 

   WISHING YOU A HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

 

     Charles Cloninger September 3 

     Steve Nave   September 10 

     Ed Cooksey   September 20 

    

 

 

 Have you entered into the 2018 competition for the Carl Balyeat Trail Trotter Award?  

See the attached flyer for the Second Annual presentation!  Sign up sheet for logging 

your 2018 miles is in this newsletter.   

 

            
 

For Sale:   18 inch black leather saddle, only ridden in once, front and rear girth, headstall, bit, reins, breast 

collar, tie down,  includes a beautiful padded saddle pad.     All for $400.00      email  doclee@gmail.com for 

more information  

 

mailto:doclee@gmail.com


201 8-201 9  

Calendar of Events  
FFTA website http://floridafoxtrotters.org/schedules.html 

  

Don’t forget to carry your Coggins with you on the trails 
  

August 3-5   Straddle and Paddle at Suwannee Music Park, Live Oak 

    Hosted by Rebecca Morse and Steve Nave  

     See attached Flyer  

 

October 12    FFTA Fall Campout at Spotted Dance Ranch in Brooksville 

     Hosted by Rebecca Morse and Steve Nave  

     Gateway to the Groom Horse Trails!  

     http://Spotteddanceranch.com  

     If you want to reserve early, tell them you are with the FFTA. 

     (dogs are welcome but must be on a leash at all times,  

they are very strict about this)  

     (See attached flyer) 

 

November 3  Alafia  Ride – hosted by Leslie Emery   

      Map attached  

 

November 17   Western Dressage Clinic  

    Clinician will be Tori Blankenship   

¶ Western Dressage Clinic for Gaited horses hosted by FFTA but  

      Will be open to all Gaited Horses 

¶ November 17 from 8am to 5pm 

¶ To be held at Return to Nature, formerly Fiddlers Green 

¶ Clinician is Tori Blankenship 

¶ Opportunities to audit as well as one on one lesson with Tori 

¶ Round table discussion with Tori night before 

¶ Make it a whole weekend and camp at Back to Nature 

     More details coming!!  
     www.returntonaturevranch.com    

 Contact 352-354-9771 

 

December 1  Christmas Campout at Suwannee 

     More information to come  

 

January 19 Carl Balyeat Trail Trotter Award and ride to be held at the Marjorie Harris Carr 

Cross Greenway Land Bridge Trailhead 

     More information to come  

 

February    Fechtel Ride hosted by Anne Zimmer 

     More information to come 

 

March 16   The Gathering to be held at Black Horse Ranch Resort  

     More information to come  

       

http://floridafoxtrotters.org/schedules.html
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2018 Paddle and Straddle was a good soaking of great fun!!! 

 
The Suwannee River Music Park was the location of this yearôs Paddle and Straddle! It was such a 

great time and such a perfect place for the event, I am proposing we have it there every year!! 

Steve and I arrived late Friday night. The ñGirls Gone Wildò were in rare form next door!! Ann Hays 

and Susie Owen and friend Dr. Kim were celebrating their girls weekend and one final camping trip in 

ñEthelò!!! Youôll have to ask them for the Ethel details!! 

 

Dana Proeger and Lee Adams had come up the day before and were great trail bosses for the 

weekend!   Thank you Dana and Lee.  

 

Saturday am, all were in the saddle ready to ride at 7am. (Paddle and Straddle is not for weak of heart 

nor for late sleepers!!) The trails were very pleasant and shaded, especially for Florida in August. We 

had a great ride along the river and were back at camp by 10am. 

 

We all met at the Outpost at 11:30, loaded up in their very luxurious van (with no AC!!) and took off 

for the boat launch site. The trip was much like Mr. Toads wild ride but much muggier!!! We arrived 

safely at the Mattair Springs boat launch area.  The river was high,  but the loading ñrampò was quite 

the challenge!!! Kudos to Steve, John and Lee for all your muscle getting us all safely down the hill, 

édare I say, cliff!!!  

 

Once on the water it was smooth sailing!! We stopped along the way to swim and converse with other 

brave souls who were paddling the Suwannee. John and Kelly almost came home with a new dog they 

picked up on the riveré.again, you will have to ask Kelly for those details!! 

 

After a fun and leisurely trip down the river, we loaded up and headed for the pool!! We had planned 

to have dinner at the café within the park, however, at about 6pm, the power went out!!  So ,some 

headed in to town, some stayed and ate at their campers.   

 

Sunday AM, we were back in the saddle again, this time not as early, 8am.  Again, we had a great ride 

along the river in the other directions, thanks again Dana and Lee.  After the ride, most started packing 

up to head home. 

 

Thanks to all who came to ride!! Jan McDougal, Ann Hays, Sue Owen, friend Kim Carter, Linda 

Balyeat, Dana Proeger, Lee Adams, Kelly Graddy and John Cook. I hope I didnôt forget anyone!!! 

 It was a great weekend!! 

 

I hope yôall will try to make it to next yearôs P&S!! 

 

Your hosts for the weekendéRebecca Morse and Steve Nave 

 

 

 



 
First pictures of the the “ Straddle”    

 

                
Cowboy Steve Nave    The “ Straddling”  Group            Jan McDougald on her  

                      Beautiful palomino  

 

                                    
Dana Proeger and Lee Adams riding               Rebecca rinsing the boy off before…. ….we cool off at the pool!    

By the Suwannee River  

 

     Now on to the “ Paddle”   

 

           
Gathering the kayaks and loading                Steve telling Rebecca to paddle -                      lunch and cool off stop 

Our gear!       she’s not listening!d 

  



               
Ann and her friend Kim Carter     Kim Carter, Ann Hays, Suzy Owen      Linda asks “ are there any alligators?” 

 We only saw one!           

                                                                                                                        

         
Dana and Lee                                         Two dogs were stranded on the river  Great day!   

                                                                 Kelly got this little girl to ride with  

                                                                 her.   I think she’s enjoying the lift!    

The other dog was picked up by a canoeist                                                                                                               

Paddling in front of us. 

  

                    
Horses, Kayaking, and camping at the Suwannee Music Park was a BLAST!  

LAUGHTER could be heard throughout the weekend! 
 

 

 



FLORIDA FOX TROTTER ASSOCIATION 
The Florida Affiliate of the Missouri Fox Trotting Horse Breed Association 

 

Membership Application/Renewal  2019__ 
 
Name __________________________________________________________Birth Date________________        

   

Other Family Members Wishing to Join _____________________________Birth Date________________  

 

Other Family Members Wishing to Join _____________________________Birth Date________________  

 

Other Family Members Wishing to Join _____________________________Birth Date________________  

              

Address  _________________________________________________________________________________    

     

_________________________________________________________________________________________             

 

 

Phone  ______________________ Fax _____________________ e-mail _____________________________ 

 

*****NOTE: The newsletter is sent via email.  Initial here if you prefer a hard copy __________.****** 

 

Your specific interests: Clinics _____ Shows _____  Trail Riding _____  Other _____________________ 

 

Member of MFTHBA? Name __________________________yes____no____membership #___________ 

               Name __________________________yes____no____membership #___________  

   Name __________________________yes____no____membership #___________ 

 

 

DUES:    ______   Single Membership:    $15.00   ______   Family Membership:   $25.00  

                  
 

Please make your checks payable to the Florida Fox Trotter Association.  Thank you. 

 

Hold Harmless Release 

 

For and in consideration of the activities, services and fees paid, Participant hereby does forever and finally release, remise, acquit, satisfy 

and forever discharge the Florida Fox Trotter Association (FFTA) of and from all manner of action and actions, cause and causes of 

action, suit, debts, dues, sums of money, bonds, billings, contracts, executions, claims and demands whatsoever, in law or in equity, which 

may arise for or against the FFTA for the activities of the Association.  This document is meant to be a full and complete release from any 

and all liability that may arise from participating in the activities of the FFTA.  This release is given freely and voluntarily by the 

Participant.  

 

_____________________________________________________       ______________________ 

Signed (include legal guardian under 18 years of age)     Date 

 

_____________________________________________________       ______________________ 

Other Family Member(s)        Date 

 

Please submit this form and your membership fee to: 

 

Florida Fox Trotter Association 

95260 Barabaras Place   

Fernandina Bch, FL 32034 
            Revised:  September  2018 

 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

If you would like to host a trail ride, please see the 
guidelines enclosed.  

 
Trail Ride Guidelines 

Host:   __________________________________________________ 

 

Date of Ride  __________________________________________________  

Place of Ride __________________________________________________  

 

Directions ___________________________________________________ 

  _______________________________________________________ 

  _______________________________________________________  

 

Check in time ______________ Check in place ___________________________ 

 (check in place must check coggins and provide hold harmless form)  

 

Fee: ____________________________________________________________  

Ride out Time:  __________________________________________________  

Return time:  __________________________________________________  

Lunch time  ______________    Supplied ________   Bring your own _____ 

Place of lunch  ___________________________________________________  

Other activity _______________________________________________________ 

Time ____________________________   Place ___________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Group Trail Riding Manners 

 
Are you a first time trail rider?  Are you riding an inexperienced horse on the trail?  Is the group riding 

out on a chilly morning?  Does your horse sometime have an attitude toward other horses? Has your 

horse not been ridden often because you just have time to ride it now and again?  Is your horse a high 

energy horse that is sometimes difficult to control?  Not everyone has a ñperfect horseò that has 

hundreds of miles of trail riding under its belt.  What happens when we all get together to have a 

group trail ride?  Our first and foremost desire is for everyone to have a safe ride.  Here are a few 

suggestions to have every ride be a good experience.  These suggestions may seem like basic logic, 

but they are quite important. 

 

1.  Make sure each trail ride includes a trail boss (who leads and who knows the trails), a drag 

rider (who brings up the rear), and that all riders have a map of the trails.  No one passes the 

trail boss and no one is allowed behind the drag rider for safety reasons. 

2. 5ƻƴΩǘ ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ǊƛŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƘƻǊǎŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ 

horse.  

3. Ride your horse for several days prior to the trail ride so that you know how to handle the 

horse.  Every time you ride your horse, have some form of groundwork that you do with it ς 5 -

15 minutes.  That will help the horse get rid of its excessive energy before you get on him. That 

will help the horse focus on its job and get rid of the silly behavior that often is experienced in 

the first 15 minutes of the ride. 

4. The group should begin the ride at a slow speed and should not leave until EVERYONE is on 

his/her horse and is ready to go.  Whenever a group takes off at a fast speed, the horses all get 

excited and it could be a recipe for disaster. 

5. The group should be very aware of any problems any rider is having with a horse.  Everyone 

needs to stop until that horse and rider are comfortable with continuing.   

6. Do not ride too close to other horses.  (Any horse that kicks should wear a red ribbon in its tail 

so that others are warned of this behavior.) 

7. If necessary, divide the trail group into several smaller groups.  Those who want to go fast and 

thƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƻƪŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǎƭƻǿƭȅ ŀƴŘ άǎƳŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊƻǎŜǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅΦέ 

8. Group needs to help those who are inexperienced on the trails. (For example, if a horse is 

reluctant to cross water, take the time to help them do it.) If the group needs to slow down, 

do it.  Remember, safety is the first priority. 

9. Although some riders do not like to wear helmets, it is the best practice for safe riding.   

There are certainly other suggestions, but these are some to help us all enjoy a safe trail ride.   
         

 

 

Send your pictures, articles or ads for our newsletter or website to  

Ann Hays (904-468-0081)  hays5671@yahoo.com 

 Zimmer  (321-720-0841)   tjzimmer@bellsouth.net   Website:  www.floridafoxtrotters.org   

mailto:tjzimmer@bellsouth.net
http://www.floridafoxtrotters.org/

